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Message From the Governor
This year’s Spring 
Meeting will be held 
Saturday, May 5, at 
the Hotel Strasburg  in 
Strasburg, Virginia.  
The Shenandoah Valley  
is beautiful at any time 
of year, but spring is 
probably its most lovely 

phase.   While in the area, you might want 
to consider visiting Belle Grove Plantation 
which was designed by Thomas Jefferson, 
tour the Strasburg Museum, or hike Signal 
Knob located in the George Washington 
National Park.  Please be sure to send in 
your Luncheon Reservation Form as soon 
as possible to Miss Mildred Ramos. I look 
forward to seeing you on the 5th! 

Our speaker this spring will be Reid 
Dunavant.  If you are a fan of the Antique 

Roadshow, you have probably watched him 
appraise antique silver and other items.  
Mr. Dunavant’s topic will be “Auction And 
Appraisal Discoveries, The Inside Story” 
which will include a behind the scenes 
glimpse of the Antiques Roadshow as well 
as what’s hot and what’s not in the Art and 
Antiques world and a few discovery tales of 
treasures Mr. Dunavant has uncovered in his 
nearly 2 decades as an appraiser for Doyle 
Auctioneers and Appraisers and the Antiques 
Roadshow.  You will have an opportunity 
to ask questions throughout the talk rather 
than at the end. This program promises to 
be a treat that you will not want to miss!

 We will also award our seventh Mildred 
Ramos Scholarship at the Spring Meeting. 
This year’s essay topic is “The Pilgrims first 
landed near what is now Provincetown at 
the eastern end of Cape Cod, and as they 
traveled west along the inner shore of the 
Cape they, like Champlain in 1606, had 
encounters with hostile Indians. However, 
after settling at Plymouth the Pilgrims 
received help from the Pokanokets Indians 
and became allies of their chief, Massasoit. 
What were the causes of the good relations 
between the Pilgrims and the Indians 
near Plymouth?” The Board of Assistants 
continues to be thankful to all who have 
supported our scholarship program with 
your very generous donations as well as your 
support of our silent auctions. The 2017 
Fall Silent Auction took in $282.   The 
mission of the Mildred Ramos Scholarship 
is to encourage and support the study of the 
Mayflower Pilgrim experience and values. 

Spring Luncheon 
Meeting 
Saturday, 

May 5, 2018
 Hotel Strasburg in the 

Valley Room,
 Strasburg, Virginia 

12:00 Noon 

No-Host Social 
12:45 p.m. Luncheon
 Luncheon Reservation 

form on page 7 
Check must be received by 

Friday, April 27

Lee Hardin Woody

Reid 
Dunavant

Senior Vice President
Director, Washington, 

D.C. Office
Specialist, Furniture
 and Decorative Arts

 Please share your e-mail 
address with us. 

Send it to 
Secretary@VirginiaMayflower.org

(Include your full name.)

Reid Dunavant joined Doyle New York over 
15 years ago as the specialist in charge of 
Doyle New York’s 19th and 20th Century 
Decorative Arts Department until 2004 
when Doyle opened its first office outside 
of New York.  Mr. Dunavant spearheaded 
Doyle New York’s expansion into the Mid-
Atlantic region from the Washington, DC 
office where he continues to supervise estate 
appraisals, museum deaccessions and art and 
antiques evaluations for heirs and collectors.  
He frequently travels throughout the United 
States giving lectures and aiding in business 
development for the company.

A native of Tennessee, Mr. Dunavant was 
graduated from the University of Tennessee 
with a B.A. in Art History. In 2006, he 
completed the Appraisers Association of 
America course on USPAP compliance 
(Uniform Standards of Professional 
Appraisal Practice). Always seeking 
knowledge, Mr. Dunavant continues his 
education and has completed courses at 
Winterthur on 18th Century American 
Furniture of Connecticut, Rhode Island, 
Pennsylvania, Massachusetts and the Mid-
Atlantic; Portraits and Works on Paper; as 
well as at Hillwood Museum on French and 
Russian Decorative Arts. 

Mr. Dunavant lectures frequently on a 
broad range of topics including specific 
collecting areas such as Antique Silver to 
general collecting trends. In addition, Mr. 
Dunavant has shared his expertise as an 
appraiser on the popular television series 
Antiques Roadshow for over thirteen 
consecutive seasons from 2004-2017. 

Mr. Dunavant supports various arts 
organizations including the Sitar Arts 
Center in Washington, D.C. which provides 
quality arts education to low income youth.
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Draft Minutes of the Virginia Mayflower Society’s 
Fall 2017 Luncheon at the Commonwealth Club in 
Richmond,Virginia on November 18, 2017

Society of Mayflower 
Descendants in the 

Commonwealth of Virginia
Founded January 10, 1950

The Board of Assistants

OFFICERS

Governor...........................Lee Hardin Woody

Deputy Governor.................James H. Maloney

Secretary...............................Rebekah B. Fleury

Assistant Sec....................Miss Mildred Ramos

Treasurer....................................Janita Sullivan

Assistant Treasurer.....................Janita Sullivan

Historian.............................James T. Callender

Assistant Historian...................Elisabeth Wood

Assistant Historian...............Cynthia J. Carlson

Assistant Historian.....................Deborah Shea

Captain.........Capt. (Ret.) Channing M. Zucker

Elder.......................Nancy Southworth Barrow

Librarian......................Dr. S. Dawn Goldstine

Counsellor............... Richard E. Dominguez, II

Surgeon......................Dr. Arthur G. Gower III

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

Constitution & By-Law............ Richard E. Dominguez, II

Education..................John Alden Copenhaver

Finance..................................Mark T. Cox, IV 

Junior Membership.............James H. Maloney

Newsletter Editor..................................Vacant

Publicity & Scrapbook...........................Vacant

Mildred Ramos Scholarsh............James H. Maloney

Special Services & Hospitality.......Sandra Mueller

Webmaster.........................James T. Callender

Webmaster Designee........... Eric T. Callender

PAST GOVERNORS

Mildred Ramos
Nancy Southworth Barrow

Martha Ellen Traband Brockner
Col. Robert Irving Channing

Mark T. Cox, IV

Elizabeth Wing Carver Diakun

OFFICERS TO THE GENERAL SOCIETY

Former Governor General........ Mildred Ramos

Deputy Governor General …….Mark T. Cox, IV

Assistant General………...  Lee Hardin Woody

Governor Lee Woody called the meeting to order 
at 12:40 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance, 
including first time attendees and guests. 
Elder Nancy Barrow offered the Invocation 
and Blessing. 
Captain Channing Zucker led the assembly in the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States 
of America and the Pilgrim Pledge. 
Assistant Historian Deborah Shea read the Mayflower 
Compact. Past Governor Betty Diakun shared the 
story of the “Five Kernels of Corn.”  
Governor Lee Woody introduced those seated at the 
head table: Elder Nancy Barrow, Secretary Rebekah 
Fleury, guest speaker John A. Caramia, Jr., Historian 
James Callender, Deputy Governor James Maloney 
and Captain Channing Zucker. She also introduced 
Former Governor General and Past Governor 
Mildred Ramos, Past Governor Mark Cox, Past 
Governor Betty Diakun and Past Governor Martha 
Ellen Brockner who were also present. 
Governor Woody reported that our Speaker 
Committee Chair, Capt. Channing Zucker, has 
been working hard to create a list of speakers for our 
meetings. The Education Committee has worked to 
create a list of suggested children’s books and online 
educational resources. She encouraged all members to 
complete the Spring Meeting Survey and to donate 
to the “Pennies For Planks” campaign; a challenge 
from the Connecticut Mayflower Society to other 
member societies to raise money to help restore the 
Mayflower II.  

Scholarship Committee Chair James Maloney 
announced that silent auction items to benefit the 
Mildred Ramos Scholarship Fund would be available 
for bids during the luncheon. The 2018 essay topic 
will explore the question of what caused the good 
relationship between the Pilgrims and the Indians 
near Plymouth. 
After a recess for luncheon, the meeting reconvened. 
Speaker Committee Chair Capt. Channing Zucker 
introduced the guest speaker, Mr. John A. Caramia, 
Jr., who retired in June 2015, after 33 years in the 
museum field. He currently serves on two Boards, the 
Mathews County Historical Society and the Mathews 
County Historical Museum, which is in the process 
of developing a new museum for the county. His 
topic on Coffee, Tea & Spirits in the Colonial World 
was highly informative and entertaining. At the
 close of his presentation a drawing was held for 
items representing the three classifications of 
beverages discussed.
The Roll Call of Passengers was read by Historian 
James Callender. 
The minutes from the Spring meeting were approved 
as published in the newsletter. 
Treasurer Janita Sullivan reported a balance on hand 
as of November 15, 2017 of $96,716 as follows; 
the Union Bank checking account had a balance 

of $44,755 and the BB&T Investment account 
had a balance of $51,961. The 2018 contributions 
received so far include $900 for the Mildred Ramos 
Scholarship Fund and $461 for the Memorial Fund. 
Historian James Callender reported that the Virginia 
Mayflower Society is experiencing a very productive 
period. Since our Spring meeting we have welcomed 
28 new members, including 4 by transfer. One 
member has transferred out. Additionally, two 
supplemental applications have been approved. There 
are currently 20 new applications and 5 supplemental 
applications pending in Plymouth. We are working 
with 114 potential new members. 

Assistant Historian Cynthia Carlson gave a 
delightful report on her first visit to Plymouth and 
General Congress.
Education Committee Chair John Alden Copenhaver 
gave his report. The objective of the Committee is 
to continue to advance the relevance of our Society 
and Pilgrim History by connecting the considerable 
resource information available through the General 
Society’s website to school systems in the state of 
Virginia. Standards of Learning objectives required by 
Virginia Public Schools are being reviewed to identify 
areas in which the Mayflower website may be useful. 
Junior Membership Committee Chair James 
Maloney reported that 23 new Junior members have 
been welcomed into the Virginia Mayflower Society. 
Junior membership ends at age 26. Three of our 
Junior members were in attendance; John Hazelton, 
Lilly DeSa and Joe DeSa.
 Scholarship Committee Chair James Maloney 
announced that eligibility information and directions 
on how to apply for the 2018 scholarship are available 
on the Virginia Mayflower Society website. Today’s 
silent auction has raised a total of $282 for the 
Mildred Ramos Scholarship Fund.
 Governor Lee Woody reported that, in addition 
to herself, the Virginia Mayflower Society was 
represented at the 41st General Congress in 
Plymouth by FGG Mildred Ramos, and Assistant 
Historians Cynthia Carlson and Deborah Shea. 
Governor Woody discussed the goals adopted by the 
GBOA for the 2017-2020 term. A bronze statue of 
William Bradford, seated with a quill in hand and 
a candle with an eternal flame sitting on his table, 
will be dedicated during the 2020 General Congress 
commemorating the 400th anniversary of the 
Mayflower voyage. The 2020 Committee is currently 
working on the event schedule. Tentative date is 
September 11-20, 2020.  
The next meeting of the Virginia Mayflower Society 
will be on May 5, 2018 at the Hotel Strasburg, 213 
South Holliday Street, Strasburg, Virginia.  

Following the Benediction by Elder Nancy Barrow, 
the meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m. 

Rebekah B. Fleury, Secretary
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Governor Bradford is Looking for You!Scholarship Fund Donors
We thank the following for their generosity

Up to $100
Mrs. Kathryn Augusta Atkinson
Mrs. Suzanne Ralston Aunspach

Mr. Donald Michael Bishop
Marjorie Jane Boynton

Mrs. Cynthia Irene Jones Carlson,
In memory of Paul J. Jones
Mr. German Pierce Culver

Mrs. Cynthia Diane Dennis
Mrs. Gale Valentine Emery

Mrs. Carolyn Miller Hudson
Mr. Edward Francis Hudson
Mr. Robert Charles Johnson

Mrs. Judith Whiting Letchworth, 
In memory of Janice W. Phelps

Mr. Mayes David Mathews
Mrs. Jeanne Thompson Noel
Mrs. Paula Jean Simerman, 

In memory of MYUO 
Mr. Paul Schott Stevens

Mrs. Susan Elizabeth Trotter
Mrs. Anita Jean Walters

Mrs. Rebecca Given Wilson, 
In memory of Fanny Doty Given

Mrs. Lee Hardin Woody

$100 to $200
Mrs. Martha Ellen Brockner, 
In memory of Bill Brockner

Mr. David Jay Chapin, 
In memory of Mrs. Betty Burgess Chapin

Mr. James Hallett Maloney

$500 to $1000
Mr. Mark Thomas Cox, IV

Memorial Fund Donors
Up to $100

Ms. Robin Barret Bledsoe
Mrs. Mary Anna Broadbent, 

In memory of Dr. David Harple
Col. Robert Irving Channon,

In memory of Carolyn Denson Channon
Mrs. Gale Valentine Emery
Mr. Robert Garrett Jackson

Mrs. Mary Katharine Kammer, 
In memory of Caroline Dudley Bell

Mr. Lea Stanley Schultz
Mrs. Wendy Elizabeth Stark

Mr. Paul Schott Stevens
Mrs. Diana Belden Strickler,  

In memory of Martha H. Belden
Mrs. Anita Jean Walters
Mrs. Lee Hardin Woody

Secretary Rebekah B. Fleury has had undeliverable newsletters and emails returned to her 
when sending the Virginia Mayflower Newsletter.
Please notify Rebekah of any changes to your Postal address or to your e-mail address. Her 
address is: 10173 Granbury Circle, Mechanicsville, VA 23116. 
She’d also appreciate hearing from anyone who can help us re-establish contact with any of 
the following “lost members.”

•	 Mr. Kenneth J. Armstrong, Irmo, SC
•	 Miss Claire McHenry Barlow, South Boston, MA
•	 Dr. Andrew McIlwaine Bell, Staunton, VA
•	 Mr. Michael Wyler Cudworth, Grass Valley, CA
•	 Mr. John Ashton Edgar, Apple Valley, MN 
•	 Miss Andrea Leigh Hosmer, Redondo Beach, CA
•	 Mrs. Christiana Elizabeth Jackson, Alexandria, VA
•	 Mrs. Loretta McCarthy Riccio, Virginia Beach, VA
•	 Mr. Charles William Stacy, Annandale, VA
•	 Mrs. Patricia Ann Van Bibber, Hampton, VA

If you have not done so, please send us your e-mail address.  Allow your Virginia 
Mayflower Society to communicate with you more effectively by e-mail. To do so, please 
send us your e-mail address following these 4 steps: 
1.	 Send an email to the Secretary using the contact form found on the Virginia 		
	 Mayflower Society web page 
2.	 In the Subject field of your e-mail please type “Mayflower E-Mail Request” 
3.	 In the body of your message, please provide your name & address, noting any needed 	
	 corrections or changes 
4.	 If available, please include your Gen. Soc. Membership Number and/or your State 

$100 to $200
Ms. Bridget Lee Donnelly,

In memory of Betty Sue Moury
Mrs. Sarah Virginia Meekhof, 

In memory of Caroline Dudley Bell
Mr. Jonathan Stewart Shouse, 
In memory of Betty McDaniel

DONATIONS TO OUR MEMORIAL 
AND SCHOLARSHIP FUNDS 

NOT LISTED HERE
WILL BE ACKNOWLEDGED IN OUR

NEXT NEWSLETTER.

PLEASE MAIL DONATIONS TO:
JANITA C. SULLIVAN, ASSISTANT 

TREASURER
6113 BRISTOL WAY

ALEXANDRIA, VA  22310

In Memoriam
Mrs. Caroline Dudley Bell of Staunton, died July 

9, 2017, GSMD No. 79565, VA , No. 1275

Mrs. Helen Mary Lunt DelCampo, 
died November 26, 2017, GSMD No. 71503, VA 

No. 1050

Mrs. Sandra Kathryn Snow Elias of Alexandria, 
died June 14, 2017, GSMD No. 61329, VA 

No. 0791

Mrs. Florence Giarrusso of Plantation, FL, 
died July 4, 2011, GSMD No. 52162, VA 

No. 0700
Mr. Matthew Howard Hanchey of Stuart, died 

December 6, 2016, GSMD No. 82173, VA 
No. 1359

Miss Betty Jean Jacobs of Arlington, died March 
15, 2015, GSMD No. 33520, VA No. 0251

Mrs. Mary Anne Blaisdell Love, died March 8, 
2017, GSMD No. 86512, VA No. 1459

Mr. Donald Elwood Soles, Sr. of Smithfield, 
died September 5, 2017, GSMD No. 81497, VA 

No. 1347

Mrs. Joanna Carswell Callanan Weir of 
Lexington, died June 11, 2017, GSMD 

No. 67580, VA , No. 0942
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Virginia Mayflower 
Society Member 
Survey Results: 
Results in Bold Italics.
Thank you to all who participated in last 
fall’s survey.  Eight members responded.  
If you would like to participate, the 
form can be found in the Fall 2017 
Newsletter on page 4.   We hope to hear 
from you!

1. Spring meeting venue and location.

Which type of venue do you prefer?
A. Luncheon at a hotel or semi-formal 
restaurant. 4 votes
B. Casual dining, family oriented. 
C. Picnic or open air setting.

Where in the Commonwealth would you 
like to attend a Spring meeting?
Roanoke (2); Richmond (1); 
Williamsburg (1); Leesburg (1); 
Warrenton (1); Winchester (2); 
Charlottesville (1); Staunton (1); 
Lexington (1); Harrisonburg (1); 
Alexandria (1) (some people listed several 
locations on their form)

2. Activities.

Which type of activities would you like to 
have available to you in
addition to our Spring meeting?
A. Opportunity to visit historical sites.
5 votes
B. Children’s activities.
C.  Additional social time with other 
Society members. 2 votes; a suggestion 
was made to have ‘stations’ where 
descendants can meet their ‘cousins’ (A-G, 
H-R, S-W) before and after the lunch
as a way to expand the roll call concept

3. Speakers.

What type of speaker/program do 
you prefer?
A. A local or venue oriented speaker. 3 votes
B. A speaker from Plymouth who can speak 
about our common heritage. 3 votes
C. An interactive program. 1 vote

Historian’s Report
By Jamie Callender, 24 Jan 
Since our last newsletter, we have welcomed 28 new Members, 
including 3 transfers, into the Virginia Society of Mayflower 
Descendants and have had 1 member transfer out and 4 supple-
mental applications approved. There are currently 31 applica-
tions pending at Plymouth.  We are currently working with 134 
potential new members.

Historian’s Report
By Jamie Callender, 2 February 2018 
Since our last newsletter, we have welcomed 28 new Members, including 3 transfers, into 
the Virginia Society of Mayflower Descendants and have had 1 member transfer out and 4 
supplemental applications approved. There are currently 31 applications pending at 
Plymouth.  We are currently working with 134 potential new members. 

New Applicants Passenger VA_Num GSMD
Cecilia Noel Picard Stephen Hopkins 1584 91873
Renee Pyles Francis Cooke 1585 91885
Walter Samuel (Sam) Williams John Alden 1586 91886
Nancy Walker William White 1587 91886
Melody Moen John Alden 1588 91986
James Wester William Bradford 1589 91987
Scott Welles William Brewster 1590 91988
Janine Turner William Bradford 1591 92005
Robert Keith Kinning Edward Doty 1593 92112
Charles Michael Nusbaum Richard Warren 1594 92137
Abby Robertson William Brewster 1595 92179
Andrew Paul Griffith Myles Standish 1596 92180
Julie Ann (Hathaway) Speier Edward Fuller 1597 92181
Allen Hathaway Edward Fuller 1598 92182
S. Craig Fenton William Bradford 1600 92262
Susan Woodard Edward Doty 1601 92263
Sean Bamman John Alden 1602 92308
Laura Griffith Myles Standish 1603 92332
Lindsay Borden William White 1604 92396
Brian Turner John Howland 1605 92397
Karen Starkey Peter Browne 1606 92426
Carol Headley Fahn Richard Warren 1607 92502
William Thomas Hunke John Tilley 1608 92544
Kathryn Bauer Francis Cooke 1609 92620
Janavieve Louise Cook Stephen Hopkins 1610 92621

Transfer In / Dual
Catherine Dix Allen - from CA Edward Fuller 1583 82787
Helen Condit Case - dual w/CA John Alden 1592 72017
Sheilagh Smigen-Rothkopf William Brewster 1599 87624

Transfer Out
Cynthia Norman William Bradford 1565 91022

Supplementals
Joanne Durfee Miley Francis Cooke 1107 73558
Judy Letchworth Richard Warren 855 65335
Janet Fentress George Soule 1001 69987
Jean Ann Winter William Mullins 827 63464

Announcement:
The 2018 Mildred Ramos Scholarship Recipient will be announced at our 
May 5, 2018 meeting.  Please join us in Strasburg to congratulate him or her!

james
Typewritten Text
2018

james
Typewritten Text
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Kudos to:
•	 James Maloney and the Scholarship Committee for their thoughtful selection process when selecting the Mildred Ramos 

Scholarship Recipient.  Members of the committee include Mark Cox, Betty Diakun, Martha Ellen Brockner, and Lee Woody.
•	 James Maloney for his work as Junior Member chairman.
•	 Jamie Callender, Deb Shea, Cindy Carlson, and Elisabeth Wood for their work guiding prospective members through the 

membership process.
•	 Rebekah Fleury for her outstanding service as secretary of our Society.
•	 Jan Sullivan for agreeing to serve as treasurer for the remainder of the 2015-2018 term.
•	 Channing Zucker for his continued service in locating interesting speakers for our meetings.
•	 Mildred Ramos for her leadership and guidance.
•	 John Copenhaver for his work compiling educational resources and materials.

General Board of Assistants Meeting 2018
The 2018 General Board of Assistants (GBOA) Meeting will be 
held September 5-9, 2018 at the Pheasant Run Resort in St. 
Charles, Illinois.  
If you are interested in attending as a Virginia delegate, please contact 
Lee Woody (lhwoody@yahoo.com).  This is a wonderful opportunity to 
meet more of your Pilgrim cousins and to learn more about the General 
Society’s goals, activities, and vision for the future.
More details can be found on the General Society of Mayflower Descendants 
Web Site and in the Spring 2018 Mayflower Quarterly Magazine! 
https://www.themayflowersociety.org/

Since the report in the Fall Newsletter, we have welcome 28 new Junior Members.  There are currently 328 active Junior members in the 
Virginia Society. 			 
No.	 Name						      Ancestor				   Sponsor
703	 Christian, James Milo	     			   Stephen Hopkins			   Ella Mabie	
704	 Christian, Alister Jude	    		   	 Stephen Hopkins			   Ella Mabie	
705	 Christian, Jace Leland				    Stephen Hopkins			   Ella Mabie	
706	 Weller, Margaret Anne				    Francis Cooke			   Frances Baughman
707	 Weller, Drake Edward				    Francis Cooke			   Frances Baughman
708	 Weller, William Baughman				   Francis Cooke			   Frances Baughman
709	 Cruckshanks, Grace Katherine			   Edward Fuller			   Peter Broadbent
710	 Maier, Matthew Brown				    Richard Warren			   John Maier
711	 Maier, Emily Hannah				    Richard Warren			   John Maier
712	 Maier, Calvin Michael				    Richard Warren			   John Maier
713	 Kehde, Connor Jonathan				    Wlliam Bradford			   Christopher Kehde
714	 Kehde, Mia Chistina				    William Bradford			   Christopher Kehde
715	 Crane, Ethan Russell				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
716	 Crane, Benjamin James				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane	
717	 Crane, Daniel Fulton				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
718	 Crane, Jacob Anthony				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
719	 Crane, Joshua David				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
720	 Crane, Hannah Marie				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
721	 Crane, Caleb Maximilian				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
722	 Crane, Jospeh Ignatius				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
723	 Crane, Elijah Peter				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
724	 Crane, Samuel Dominic				    Richard Warren			   Joanne Crane
725	 Shanahan, Finton Edmond				   William Bradford			   James Wester
726	 Shanahan, Emmet John				    William Bradford			   James Wester,
727	 Shanahan, Cullen Wester				    William Bradford			   James Wester
728	 Centore, Nathan Christopher			   William Bradford			   James Wester
729	 Centore, Alexander Davis				    William Bradford			   JamesWester
730	 Bamman, Luke Forbes				    John Alden			   Sean Bamman	
731	 Bamman, Joseph Bruce				    John Alden	         		  Sean Bamman

We welcome 28 new Junior Members to the Virginia Mayflower Society 
By James Maloney, Junior Membership Chairman

Educational Resources 
Please visit the Virginia Mayflower Web 
Site to access online activities from 
Pilgrim Hall and Plimoth Plantation, 
along with other resources for educators, 
students, parents, and other family 
members.  In addition, one will find a list of books about our 
Pilgrim Heritage for children and teens.  John Copenhaver, 
Education Chair, has worked tirelessly to create this resource for 
our members and other interested in our Pilgrim ancestors.
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Attending the 41st Mayflower Gener-
al Congress was not just meetings and 
voting.  Indeed, the greater portion of 
our time involved taking tours, browsing 
book stalls, visiting exhibits, meeting 
people, and attending great informational 
sessions.  

Beautiful cool, sunny weather welcomed 
us to the Congress in Plymouth, MA. , 
held at the Hotel 1620.  Deb Shea and 
I flew into Boston’s Logan Airport, and 
renting a car, drove a little over an hour 
to Plymouth.   Our arrival on Friday 
allowed us to attend a dinner of the John 
Howland Society where Deb also made 
connections with some other Warren 
descendants.  Many pilgrim societies 
coordinate events to coincide with the 
Congress.

On Saturday, we joined the Path of the 
Pilgrim’s tour.  The busses stopped at the 
Pilgrim Monument in Provincetown, 
and from there we visited where pilgrim 
women first did their laundry, where the 
men found fresh water, and similar sites.  
We lunched at the 1875 Orleans Inn 
overlooking the water.  In was another 
opportunity to meet people from other 

states and find more cousins. Every day 
other tours were offered including those 
to Newport, RI, and a ghost walk in the 
cemetery.  The Congress is not just meet-
ings and motions; it’s a time to bring the 
family and enjoy the area.  The Pilgrim 
Museum, the Mayflower House, and 
Plimoth Plantation are worth a visit.

One special time was the church service 
held at Plimoth Plantation with a buffet 
breakfast following.  Many descendants 
gathered at the bottom of the hill close to 
the entrance and waited for the drummer 
to signal our marching up to the meeting 
house.  Once there, we sang hymns, 
listened to scripture and a homily.  I 
could see the water stretching away and 
imagined those first pilgrims meeting 
together long ago.  While there, I partic-
ipated in a fund-raising effort toward the 
renovation of the The Mayflower.  Much 
like a time capsule, dowels were provided 
(for a fee) on which to write a message 
for future generations.  Somehow these 
will be hammered into the ship.  I got 
my indelible maker and wrote something 
fantastic—I’m sure—but I don’t remem-
ber what.

The march Sunday afternoon from the 
Mayflower Society House to Cole’s Hill 
(monument in remembrance of those 
who died that first year) to the First 
Parish Meeting House was a sight to see.  
Many descendants donned costumes, 
and a mass of folks filled the streets as we 
hiked up hill.  

Two informational sessions fascinated me.  
The first was the explanation of the newly 
researched ancestry of Edward Winslow’s 
wife Susannah White.   Caleb Johnson laid 
out his research and findings.  http://may-
flowerhistory.com/white-susanna/  Second, 
the DNA presentation by FamilyTreeDNA 
provided an education for me on the uses of 
DNA.  They have teamed with GSMD to 
identify DNA from our ancestors.   If you 
want to find out more about the Mayflower 
Project, you can email Mike Terry at   mter-
ry3158@sbcglobal.net.
During the breaks from sessions and meet-
ings, various writers, artists, and groups had 
tables for things to buy or join.  Genealogi-
cal and historical books were at a discount.   
That encouraged me to buy a few. 

We also ate wonderful meals along the 
shore taking in the water views.  Of course, 
seafood was a favorite.   But the best part 
of dining was sharing the table with new 
friends and discussing ancestors, research, 
and Mayflower concerns.  
The Congress closed with a wonderful 
banquet and more time for celebrating our 
heritage.  
Remember the Congress of 2020 is a 400-
year anniversary and plan to attend.

2017 Congress Highlights - Cynthia Carlson

Visit our web site
VirginiaMayflower.org

for updates and additional information about our state society.
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The Virginia Mayflower Society
Spring Luncheon Reservation Form

Saturday, May 5, 2018
Saturday, May 5, 2018 at the Hotel Strasburg in the Valley Room
213 South Holliday Street, Strasburg, VA  22657 (540-465-9191)

12:00 Noon — No-Host Social 12:45 p.m. — Luncheon

Menu
Buffet Luncheon:  Garden Salad with house dressing; Herb Roasted Chicken; Baked Ham with Pineapple Sauce; 

Mashed Potatoes; Blended Rice Pilaf; Steamed Broccoli; Baby Carrots; Desserts: Boston Crème Pie and Lemon Me-
ringue; Fresh Rolls and Butter; Coffee, hot tea, iced tea

$28.50 per person
My enclosed check in the amount of  $_________ covers ______ Luncheon reservation(s).

Please make check payable to “Virginia Mayflower Society”

My guest(s) will be:	 Member’s(s’) name(s):
(1)________________________________________	 _________________________________________
(2)________________________________________	 _________________________________________
(3)________________________________________	 Telephone Number__________________________

Check if:   _____ New Member     First Time Attending   ____ 

Please mail your reservation and check to be received by Thursday, April 27 to: 
Miss Mildred Ramos, Assistant Secretary

1600 Westbrook Ave., Apt. 635,  Richmond, VA 23227   (804) 264-6793

From Washington Metropolitan Area:
 • Take Interstate 66 West to Interstate 81 South to Exit 		
	 298 (1.5 Miles) 
• Turn left onto Route 11 South; travel 2 miles to King Street
 • Turn right onto King Street; turn left onto Holliday St.* 

Directions From Roanoke/Southwest VA
• Take Interstate 81 North to Exit 298 
• Turn right onto Route 11 South; travel 2 miles to King Street
• Turn right onto King Street; turn left onto Holliday St.
* Directions From Richmond/Tidewater 
• Take Interstate 64 West to Exit 87 
• Take Interstate 81 North to Exit 298 
• Turn right onto Route 11 South; travel 2 miles to King Street
• Turn right onto King Street; turn left onto Holliday St.

**Directions From Winchester 
• Take Interstate 81 South to Exit 298
• Turn left onto Route 11 South; travel 2 miles to King Street
• Turn right onto King Street; turn left onto Holliday St. 
* Directions From Roanoke/Southwestern Virginia
• Take Interstate 81 North to Exit 298
• Turn left onto Route 11 South; travel 2 miles to King Street
 • Turn right onto King Street; turn left onto Holliday St. 

* *The Hotel Strasburg is one block down on the left. On-
Street parking or park in the lot behind the main building

Directions to The Hotel Strasburg
213 Holliday Street, Strasburg, VA | (800) 348-8327 | (540) 465-9191
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Compact Day 2017 Memories
At our November 18, 2017, Compact Day Luncheon at the Commonwealth Club of Virginia we were honored 
to have fourteen new members or first time attendees join us along with three Junior Members.  We were glad to 
have the following with us:  Katherine Baker, Catherine Dix Allen, Elisabeth Wood, Renee Penland Pyles, Roberta 
Landeck, Melody Moen, Janine Turner, David P. Griffith, Robert Kinning, Walter Samuel Williams, James Walton 
Wester, Sean McDonough, Sidney Craig Fenton, Michael Fredericks, John Hazelton, Joe DeSa, and Lilly DeSa.




